
HMS PTO General Mtg 5-17-16 
 
 
Called to order 8:11am 
 
Minutes approved by the board  
 
Treasurer’s report 

-Ruben gives books to each student for graduation 
-Increased 8th grade fees for next year to cover costs (families have not 
been paying all fees due to confusion 
-Treasure maintains a list of who paid PTO fees and who paid graduation 
fees. We have sent multiple emails out to collect fees and most don’t 
respond or thought they already paid (confusion) 
-This year Shack did very well (may be due to increased 
volunteering/coverage) 
- Student services covers (fee waiver kids, field trip lunch etc…) 
-Proposed 2016-17  budget approved 
-$6500 collected so far for dues/fees 

 
 
President’s Report 
Fundraiser 

- Vern Goer’s During the month of May 10% of your purchase will be donated 
back to HMS PTO, when you use the FLYER 
 

- Voted on Proposed 2016-17 HMS Board - APPROVED 
President   Mary Henneman 
VP Fundraising   Janet Lahr 
Communications  Alice Waverly 
VP Technology  Dennis Brown 
Treasurer   Sharon Theoharous 
Asst. Treasurer  Holly Lopez 
Corresponding Secy Dayna Larson 
Recording Secy  Maria Kluchenek 
 

 
Principal’s Report 
-Thank you to outgoing PTO board and volunteers  
-Welcome to incoming PTO volunteers and board 
-This month, Illinois Science assessment, 8th graders only  
-Sent out forms (6th and 7th graders) to choose encore classes next year  
-Try and bring a friend to each PTO meeting next year 
-Last day of school June 8 
 
Meeting adjourned 10:01 am 


